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The Permanent Mission of Chile to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the Permanent Council and, with reference to the next election for Secretary General of the Organization for the 2010-2015 period, has the honor to advise that the Government of Chile has decided to present the candidacy of the current Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza.

Over the last four years, the Organization has continued to encourage dialogue and policy formulation in the Hemisphere.  In that process, Secretary General José Miguel Insulza has demonstrated an unremitting commitment to inter-American principles and values as well as outstanding leadership during his tenure.  The OAS has become a stronger and more relevant multilateral institution.  The Government of Chile staunchly supports the thrust of that effort, based on its belief that said effort is building active regional cooperation among the member states, for the benefit of our peoples.  This would certainly enhance the standing of the Americas within the international system.

The Permanent Mission of Chile avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Chair of the Permanent Council the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., June 29, 2009
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